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Meeting Summary 
 

Present 
 
Bernice McMullan (Chairperson) Gwen Watson 
Sinclair James  Annette Champion-Taylor  
Brenda McKinny Sgt Doug Lukaway (RCMP) 
Detlef Hindemith S/Sgt Rick Semler (BPS) 
Ernie Dyck Tracy Douglass (Prov. Coordinator) 
Mel Darroch            
 
Regrets: 
Clint McKechnie 
P/Sgt Phil Penner (WPS) 
Cpl Theresa Labbe 
 

 COPP Conference 
Mark the date on the calendar: October 13 – 15. This year’s conference will be an excellent 
professional development opportunity with presentation topics including privacy, drugs, technology 
and observation skills. Registration begins June 15. 
 

 Volunteer and Police Liaison recognition awards 
Don’t forget to consider nominating an outstanding COPP member and/or Police Liaison officer who 
made a significant contribution to the success of your group or the program over the past 12 
months.  
 

 Agreement With Manitoba Public Insurance 
Manitoba COPP representatives are working with Manitoba Public Insurance to document the roles 
and responsibilities of both parties. This agreement will help new regional representatives 
understand how Manitoba Public Insurance supports the Manitoba Citizens on Patrol Program. 
There are no changes to our relationship with Manitoba Public Insurance; we are simply 
documenting the current arrangement. 

 

 Train the Trainer session – April 22 
28 COPP members attended the Train the Trainer session and are now equipped to train new 
members. Thank you for your commitment to helping new and current volunteers make the best 
contribution to community safety that they can. 
 


